Minutes of the South Richland Conservancy District's Board Meeting

November 14, 2019

Fulton County Public Library 320 W. 7th Street, Rochester

In attendance were: Joe Hunting, Chairman; Doug Garvison, Vice-Chairman; Jamie Schiff, Treasurer/Financial Clerk

The minutes from the Board's meeting in August were approved.

Rich Martin provided a report on the water line's operation. Daily average water use for August was 4,900 gal., for September 3799 gal. and for October 3609 gal. The water for one residence was shut off for the winter at the owner's request. We had a few locate requests. The work regarding the Tippecanoe River Bridge is not expected to have any impact on the water line's operations. Maintenance recently took place at the booster station, with the alarm upgraded.

Paul Stork from Wood, LLC gave an update on the groundwater remediation project, providing handouts regarding recent sampling results and data trends. In August, Wood preformed both the annual groundwater monitoring and stability monitoring. MW-17, which has had persistent levels of contaminant impacts, has started to see levels decrease. The annual monitoring event showed results generally consistent with past efforts. Some wells downgradient of treatment areas, for example MW-30, are seeing positive effects from the groundwater treatment. Some further downgradient wells, i.e., MW-36 and MW-38, still show impacts. Another stability monitoring event will take place at the end of November. Stability monitoring will continue through 2020.

The Annual Meeting of the Conservancy District will take place Thursday, February 13, 2020, and will commence at 5:30 p.m. It will take place at the Fulton County Rochester library branch, space permitting. There are no members of the Board who are up for reelection in 2020.

The meeting was thereupon adjourned.

Submitted

Jamieson Schiff, Treasurer/Financial Clerk